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REPORT FROM BROTHER ALEMAYEHU:  MISSION TRIP TO THE SOUTH 

“We completed a preacher’s seminar in Jajura and we were 
also able to visit other churches in the area.  Sixty preachers 
came from different congregations to attend.  When the 
preachers came it was raining very hard.  In fact, we felt that 

they might not be able to come but they made it. 
We praise God for them because their 
dedication to study the word was so great. They 
told us this is their first time to see each other 
since the beginning of COVID-19 problem and 
everybody was excited and happy.”  (Pictures 
top left and center: Bros. Alemayehu and Moges  
Top right: The preachers who came to attend.  
Left, the attending preachers during a session. 

 
 
THE CONGREGATION AT HOSANNA IN THEIR NEW BUILDING: 

   
“The church in Hosanna is now growing 
spiritually and numerically. They have a 
beautiful church building and all the members 
and the ministers of this congregation have 
done a tremendous job helping with the 
construction. Their commitment is amazing and 
they are wonderful examples for other 
congregations in the countryside. We spent 
extra time with them studying the word of God, 

preaching, teaching, and having some question and answer times on different 
bible subjects. We enjoyed this very much together.  They have requested us to 
come again for more bible study in the near future.”                                                         
                                                                                                            Alemayehu Desalegn   
  



THE KINDERGARTENS ARE OPEN AGAIN!   

Because of the fear of Covid our Kindergartens were closed 
for almost a year.  Now they are open again!  This is the 
Shinshicho KG.  It has 106 students.  The children are with 
us for three years.  Two of the above pictures were taken 

during the breakfast time where fresh bread and hot tea are served.  This food is 
freely given to these precious children.  This is a wonderful ministry. 

 
A TIME OF STUDY AND COMMUNICATING WITH GOSPEL PREACHERS: 
Bros. Alemayehu and Moges met with 35 preachers at the Shinshicho KG for a 
one day bible study and to plan the evangelical outreach for the coming year.  
Covid has hindered gatherings and now things are opening up and it is time to 
recommit to spreading the gospel in the Shinshicho, Katcha Birra and Kambatta 
areas.  They spent three hours studying the source of needed power to get the 
job accomplished.  (Romans 1:16-17)  The ladies of the Shinshicho and Shiraka 
congregations prepared lunch for everyone.  The meeting was dismissed at 5:00 
in the afternoon and everyone was excited and anxious to get back to ministry. 

USING THE SOLAR PLAYER TO LISTEN TO GOD’S WORD: 

The Sunset International Bible Institute solar players are used in many different 
ways in Ethiopia.  Left to right: These brethren came to work on their church 
building and during a break they listened to a lesson.  A family gathers in Sidama 
at their home to listen.  Young people at Jajura are listening in the evening.  On 
the right, preachers in the Arbegona area listen to a lesson at their home.  These 
are only a few of the great uses this tool is in strengthening our brethren.   
May God bless you as you serve Him in His great Kingdom!         

                                                                                                            Kevin and John Ed Clark  


